
 
HPE Ref no. SWD24/86623 

15 July 2024 
 
Mr Gerard Hayes  
Secretary  
Health Services Union  
Level 2, 109 Pitt Street  
SYDNEY NSW 2000  
E: secretary@hsu.asn.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Hayes, 
 
I am writing to advise you of the change in reporting structure within Liverpool Hospital Pharmacy 
Department. With the imminent operational commissioning of Stage One of the Liverpool Hospital 
Academic Precinct (LHAP), a Deputy Director - Cancer Services (Pharmacist Grade 5) position has 
been established. The purpose of this role is to provide operational oversight of the Cancer Therapy 
Centre (CTC) pharmacy, ensure adherence to relevant legislation and best practice guidelines and to 
provide leadership in the area. This position reports to the Director of Pharmacy, Liverpool Hospital. 

The impact of the establishment of this position is: 

• Nil employees are affected employees 
• One employee’s responsibilities will change, with the amended responsibilities in line with 

the existing position description 
• Ten employees will continue to report through to the Director of Pharmacy, Liverpool 

Hospital 

There will be no impact on the existing position descriptions of any employee, or any impact on 
working location or hours.  

To ensure the proposed changes have the input of employees, consultation has commenced, in line 
with consultative provisions of the Health Employees’ Conditions of Employment (State) Award 
2023. I welcome any feedback from the HSU and its members by close of business on Friday 26 July 
2024.  

If you have any questions or wish to discuss this matter further, please contact me by email 
Rebecca.Broom@health.nsw.gov.au.  

Yours sincerely,  

 

Rebecca Broom 
Director of Pharmacy 
Liverpool Hospital  
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